
Mayor’s Report 

3-27-24                                                

 Two structure fires in one week: House fire on Inchcliffe, followed by Mystic Paper 

Beast / Dragon’s Egg Studio on Shewville Road. Thank you to Ledyard/GF Fire Co’s as 

well as the regional assistance of the tanker brigade. 

 Blight update: Christy Hill residence in compliance. Col. Led. Property is proceeding in 

Court 

 School project reimbursement package submitted to DAS for funding and final audit. 

 Boding preparation underway to borrow up to $10MM for roofs, school funding (if 

State doesn’t pay soon, these obligation come due again). 

 Congrats to SGT Matt Andrade, newly promoted at Ledyard PD.  

 Early voting began yesterday (Presidential primary) 4 days, incl. Saturday. Very light 

turnout on day 1 (22 voters) 

 Attended LOTCIP Funding opportunities meeting yesterday.  

 Had a conference call with CCM re: several proposed bills and possible impacts. 

 SeCTer BoD meeting today. RISE Grant- $10k-$25k equip, int. fit out, BOOST Loans up 

to $500K, 4.5% interest. Port Authority Marina grants up to $5MM. Ledyard 

businesses only have two loans with SeCTer right now. Great opportunity!  

 


